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The Colorado Department of Health and Environment (CDPHE) requires that all 
potential cross connections, where non-potable or hazardous materials could enter the 
public water system via backflow or back-siphonage, be controlled with a suitable 
backflow prevention device (Colorado Primary Drinking Water Regulations 5 CCR 
1002-11, section 11.37 Cross-Connection Control Rule and 11.39 Backflow Prevention 
and Cross Connection Rule). 
 
To comply with this regulation, the Ponderosa Board unanimously approved the 
expenditure and accepted a proposal from Alpha Mechanical Solutions to install and 
test backflow prevention devices where required at Ponderosa Condominiums. 
 
Members of the Board and date vote by email was received: 
 Bart Boatright (09/24/2016) 

Joan Heinz (09/14/2016) 
Kay Hutchings (09/14/2016) 
Jim Peay (09/15/2016) 
Beverly Ross (09/14/2016) 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Beverly Ross 
President  


